Edison School Neighborhood Network

Did you know:  the Alameda School Board is considering a lottery to decide who gets into Edison Elementary School?

The Problem:  The demand for Edison school, even within the current attendance boundaries, is greater than the school can currently handle.  This problem will only increase as more and more young families move into East End homes formerly inhabited by residents without school-aged children.

While a lottery might seem a “simple” solution for the School Board, it creates more problems than it solves, and it creates them for a wider group of people.

A lottery-based enrollment within current attendance boundaries will:

· Prevent children from attending their neighborhood school.  This will negatively affect the sense of community and neighborhood that we prize in Alameda.

· Decrease Alameda’s public school enrollment (and thereby precious school funding), as many parents will send their children to private school, rather than face the uncertainty of a lottery system and the commute across town.

Even if you don’t have school-age children, you are still impacted: 

· The success and popularity of Edison school has a distinct impact on property values (ask any real estate agent) in the attendance zone.  

· A lottery system will increase traffic in our neighborhoods, as parents will be forced to drive their children to schools far from their home. (Neighborhood children generally walk to school.)  

· Increased traffic means more pollution and more fuel consumption.

Instead of enacting a lottery, Alameda’s School Board needs to do the following:

· Effectively survey the demands for Edison School, and not just for current students at enrollment time.  The demands for Edison School need to be assessed for future students (children under age 5), so there is time to thoughtfully plan and act well in advance of the increasing problem of over enrollment.  

· Adjust the attendance boundaries for schools with long-term high demand.

· Add classrooms to the schools with persistent over-enrollment problems.

What can you do?

· Attend the Board Meeting addressing this topic on Tuesday, August 14th.  The meeting starts at 6:30 p.m., but it has been suggested that you arrive by 6:00 if you want a seat or to make comments.  The meeting will be held in City Council Chambers, 3rd floor of the Alameda City Hall, at 2263 Santa Clara Ave.

· Contact the Alameda School Board to express your concerns.  Tell them you don’t want a lottery system enacted. 
 2200 Central Avenue, Alameda, CA 94501

· David Forbes, President
(510) 903-1049
dforbes@alameda.k12.ca.us

· Janet Gibson, VP
(510) 521-1332
jgibson@alameda.k12.ca.us

· Tracy Lynn Jensen
(510) 865-6350
tjensen@alameda.k12.ca.us

· Mike McMahon
(510) 523-2263
mmcmahon@alameda.k12.ca.us

· Bill Schaff
(510) 523-5800 x11
wschaff@alameda.k12.ca.us

Thank you for your time and consideration!!!   

Sincerely:  Your Neighbors & Concerned Parents of the Edison School Neighborhood Network

For more information, visit the Edison School Neighborhood Network Group at:  www.groups.google.com

